Respondus Update
If you or your students are having trouble seeing their exams after they have taken them, it is probably necessary to download the newest update to the Respondus Lockdown Browser.  This short document gives you the instructions for the download.
If your students are using Respondus from a home or other off-campus  computer, they may be experiencing trouble seeing their exams after they have taken them.  They may also have trouble seeing any comments that you may have put on their exams.  The reason for this problem is that there is a new update to the Respondus program that must be installed to allow this function.  As the instructor, you can always see the exams in your Grade Center, but if you are trying to see the Student View via Respondus, then you are experiencing the same problem.  The following steps will resolve the problem.
1. Exit all other programs. (This is essential.)

2. Enter the Respondus LockDown Browser, select BlackBoard 8, and log in as usual.

3. Select the “i” icon from the icons at the top of the page.  They will then see a window with information about the current version of the LockDown Browser that they are using.

4. In that window, click on “Check for Newer Version”, and simply follow the instructions to load the upgrade.  At the end, click “OK” on the “File Saved” box.

5. Exit the LockDown Browser.
6. Once the upgrade has been installed, your students can go back into the LockDown Browser, and log in as usual.  From the opening page of their BlackBoard class, they can go to “Tools”, and to “My Grades”, then select their exam by clicking on the score, and the corrected exam, with any comments, will be visible.

Students using an ASU campus computer should have the upgrade already installed.  Also, anybody who did their first download of Respondus after November 10, 2008 should also have the upgrade already in place.  The procedure above is only necessary for computers with the LockDown Browser installed prior to that date.

Your test manager, Respondus Campus Wide will automatically tell you when you open it, if there is an update available.
